
 

 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 26, 2013 
 
 

Chairman Ed Meier called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. 
 
Present were:  Anne Minley, Al Chamberlin, Jeff Lofton, Larry Fuller, Doug Chambers, 
William Murphy, Chairman Ed Meier, and Alderman Audrey Hollis.  
  
Alderman Hollis asked the Committee to look at the intersection of Duenke and Waldorf 
and see about stop signs in all directions.  Residents in the area have complained about 
vehicles speeding through the intersection and it is very dangerous. 
 
With that complaint, other Committee members commented on the amount of speeders 
in the subdivisions.  There was a long discussion and the Committee is recommending 
again to the Board of Aldermen radar be used 1 week per month per ward in the 
subdivisions and slow some of these people down. 
 
When the Committee sends a request to the Board of Aldermen we would like a written 
response, so we understand why almost all request are denied. 
 
The Committee reviewed and discussed the Police Report. 
 
Doug Chambers resigned from the Public Safety Committee, he is moving out of the 
area. 
 
William Murphy completed the North County Police Chiefs Citizens Academy.   
 
The Committee discussed the “over occupancy” of some homes in the area, especially 
rental homes.  For the meeting in October, we would like to invite the President of the 
Board of Aldermen, Mayor, Riverview Fire Chief and Bellefontaine Neighbors Police 
Chief. so we can ask questions about what can be done.   
 
National Nite out is next Tuesday Oct. 1, 2013. 
 
The Community Picnic is Oct. 12,2013 at the park behind the City Hall. 
 
Next month the Committee request a copy of the Occupancy Permit. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 
 
Next meeting is Oct. 24, 2013. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Larry Fuller, Secretary 


